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A SPECIAL NOTE

Congratulations to newly tenured faculty Jason Bram, Alicia De Toro, Russell Hong, Nick Mattis, Michael McCart, Roseanne Quinn, Jeff Staudinger, And Danielle Von Matt.  Well done!
“We need the seasons to live to the rhythm of rain and sun.” Sophie Marceau
There is something magical about the Winter.  Winter is the season of cleansing; time of introversion, contemplation, going within. 

During this time, we have been reflecting upon our work and have been actively working on achieving outcomes and accomplishing priorities set forth. I am sharing with you a summary of the work. 

Equity Work

The Equity Subcommittee has involved the Senators in training and in 
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Randy Bryant

Wow, can you believe that we are half way through the school year already? It is amazing how fast the time goes. With that thought there are some important items going on now and on the horizon. This year is the year for Comprehensive Program Review (CPR). Also, all Student Learning Outcomes (SLO) and Program Level Outcomes (PLO) need to be completed this year.  We are just starting with the general education review. And there are many great opportunities to serve our college community. 

The CPR is a reflection of work over the last three years. The CPR form can be found on the Instructional Planning and Budget Teams website under the program review tab. Mary Pape is holding office hours in the Academic Senate office to help with SLO, PLO,

and CPR questions. The hours are Tuesdays 10-11 AM and  Wednesday 4-5 PM. I would recommend that if you have questions or need any help with these items you talk with Mary soon. The comprehensive program review is due to the Deans from the Departments on
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conversations focus on reflecting on workplace culture, values, core competencies, pedagogy, and equity.
The process of “inquiry” (discovery) provides an opportunity to create personal understandings of equity. The internal work builds our capacity to tackle the college equity goal of decreasing the equity gap to 5%.  We will engage in conversation to develop a deeper understanding of student
success, access, and achievement across 
racial identity, ethnicity, disability, and gender at De Anza.  The Senate is 
holding equity conversations 
throughout the winter and spring quarters. 
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The Senate has a primary oversight responsibility in the implementation of SB 1440/SB440. The responsibility includes:  

· Identify and coordinate with department liaisons, provide direction and updates, outline criteria and responsibilities

· Maintain college Website Linked to Transfer Planning Site 

· Develop policies

· Review proposed degrees with faculty leaders 

A policy subcommittee is looking at internal policy implications and has already developed policies related to credit 
the implementation of the work and
for courses taken at other colleges. to 
The Leadership team provides guidance
and recommendations to the Academic Senate.  The Leadership team includes representation from Academic Senate, Articulation, Transfer Center, Counseling and Matriculation, Admissions and Records, Curriculum, Marketing and Administration. 

For more information visit http://deanza.edu/aatastdegrees/ 
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General Education Review

A Steering Committee to conduct the General Education Review has been formed.  The review includes college accreditation work.   The committee, led by Ram Subramaniam and Danielle Von Matt, is charged with the review of the current De Anza current general education philosophy statement and the review of general education philosophy statements and patterns.  The committee includes representation from Academic Senate, the Curriculum Committee, Articulation, Counseling and administration.  The committee meets twice a month during Academic Senate and Curriculum Committee meetings.  For more information contact Ram Subramaniam  subramaniamram@fhda.edu 
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Mission Statement Review 
A subcommittee has been developed to review the De Anza College mission statement as recommended by ACCJC.  The committee, led by Mallory Newell, is expected to complete the revision of the mission statement by June 2014. During the month of March, faculty will have an opportunity to review the proposed draft.  For more information contact Mallory Newell at newellmallory@fhda.edu
Recognizing the important work Department Chairs do, the Senate is addressing support needed.  The Senate Officers meet once a quarter with Department Chairs to provide information and support.  A Senate website linked has been created for Department Chairs.   

http://www.deanza.edu/gov/academicsenate/department-chairs.html 

Part time faculty issues are also important to your Academic Senate.   Part time Senator Rene Anderson-Watkins and other representatives are working to improve access to offices in the Baldwin Winery building.  The Senate Officers and our Faculty Association Leadership are working to improve procedures.  http://www.deanza.edu/edresources/facultyoffices.html 
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Thursday, April 24, 2014 by 5p.m. The CPR is due Office of Instruction from the Deans on Friday, May 2, 2014 by noon. The completed CPR’s will be posted on the IPBT website May 6, 2014.  This year the Convocation Day is April 18, 2014. This is a great time to finish CPR work and network with other faculty.

This year we are starting the general education review. This review is done every five years. It involves a review of our general education philosophy. We are projecting a completion date in the spring of 2015. A committee has been formed and meetings are under way. All meetings are open so come by if you would like to get involved.

We need you! We need your expertise and service. De Anza College is a very special place. It became a special place through the hard work of all of our Faculty, Classified Professionals, and Administrators. In order to continue the great tradition of De Anza College we need your help to serve on committees. If you think you would like to serve please contact your senate officers and get involved. If you see someone serving on a committee please say thank you for they are serving for you!
Departments are encouraged to review the IPBT website for the Comprehensive Program review information.  For the Comprehensive Program Review document visit: http://www.deanza.edu/gov/IPBT/program_review_files.html 

A Proposed New General Education Requirement 

and YOU
Paul Setziol

Earlier this quarter, the De Anza Academic Senate Executive Committee unanimously approved in concept a new General Education in Environmental Sustainability and Global Citizenship.  The concept, looks for courses across the college in any discipline which integrates at least two related course objectives. 

Two grants present the possibility of considerable support for the development of new courses, something that is rarely available. One of the grants focuses on answers to the question
“How do we build our commitment to civic and moral responsibility for diverse, equitable, healthy, and sustainable communities?" The other even includes instruction in environmental sustainability pedagogy and content.

This Spring or Summer might be an ideal time to create a new course or modify an existing course which may or may not be a general education course at present.  If you are at all interested in obtaining one or both of the grants, please consider acting right away because one of them involves doing some work Spring.   

If you have any questions about or interest in your department having a course that would satisfy what is proposed, 
contact Cynthia Kaufman kaufmancynthia@deanza.edu or Kristin Jensen Sullivan sullivankristin@fhda.edu
_________________________________

Is there a particular topic you would like to see in The Newsletter?

Would you like to write an informative article or opinion piece for The Newsletter?

Would you like the Academic Senate and or The Newsletter staff to pursue a particular investigation and then publish findings?

See Paul Setziol or write to

setziolpaul@deanza.edu  or call 8358 
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